

# Marlington Alumni Association

Past......Helping.....Future

Vol. XI

Newsletter

Spring 2000

## From the President. . .

"Where are we going?" How many times have you been asked that question? Hopefully you can answer it with a clear sense of direction! We of the Alumni Association ask the same question of ourselves, and the answer is "We are going forward!" We are striving to increase our membership-do you belong? We would like to reach our Milestone goal of \$1,000,000 by the end of 2000. Have you donated or pledged? We are diligently working to update our address files so that as many graduates as possible can be informed about the goals and accomplishments of their alumni association. Have you done your part by sending your change of address and those of your children or former classmates? Only with your help can we arrive at our destination successfully. Your time, effort and financial contributions will help future Marlington students reach their hopes and dreams. We have come a long way in the past ten years-from one scholarship of \$100 to ten scholarships totaling \$12,500. Won't you please help us reach our goals? Remember, we are PAST -HELPING - FUTURE.

The alumni association is in need of additional volunteers for several projects. We are searching for a historian; this is not a huge job but one that can be very rewarding. We also need an editor or lay-out person for the newsletter. This is a once-a-year job. Knowledge of desktop publishing would be helpful, but not necessary, since we have templates available. Computer skills or a willingness to learn would be important. We also need people to serve as contacts for their graduating class, collecting information about classmates' address changes and other information. This information would be used for reunions, as well as the newsletter. If you can help in any way, please contact the association at 10320 Moulin Ave, Alliance, OH 44601. If you prefer, e-mail us at <maa@dukes.stark.k12.oh.us> or <papabo@juno.com>.

Annabelle Bloss Bohaychyk ('60)

## Golf Scramble Announced

Area golfers will have an opportunity to showcase their skills and win prizes at the fourth annual Marlington Fun Scramble golf event on July 21. At the same time, alumni duffers can provide financial support for the Marlington Alumni Association scholarship fund. The benefit event will be held at Tannenhauf Golf Course, with Bob Haines ('45) and Don Prather ('52) as co-chairmen.

The 1999 event brought more than \$7,000 into the Alumni Association scholarship fund, a big jump from the \$5,000 raised the previous year. Sponsorships increased from 23 to 41 and the number of participants increased to 85 players. Haines, who chaired the event last year, lauded Alliance auto dealer Mark Henschen, who provided use of a new car and a \$1,000 prize for a hole-in-one on designated holes, for his outstanding support of the program. All golf outing profits will go to the Alumni Association scholarship fund. Golfers can secure an IRS statement for declaring the amount of tax deduction from the entry fee at the course.

Play will begin with a shotgun start at 9 a.m. Greens fees, use of a power cart, an 8:00 a.m. buffet breakfast, and steak dinner at the end of play are included in the \$75 cost of the outing. In addition, each participant will receive a gift package of golfing accessories. There will also be various prizes awarded during play. Door prizes will be distributed at the dinner, prepared under the supervision of Trudy Porter, with retired Marlington guidance counselor Mel Snode as grillmaster. The format is four-member teams. Individuals are also invited to participate and will be assigned teams at the course.

Checks for entry fees should be made payable to the Marlington Alumni Association and sent to 10320 Moulin Avenue, Alliance, OH 44601. Contact golf chairman Bob Haines (330-935-2323) or scholarship committee chairman Jerry Peterson (330-823-5574) for additional information.

#### Class Reunion Plans

BIG MARLBORO HIGH SCHOOL REUNION

July 22, 2000 Marlboro Grade School Contact: Betty Devies (330) 935-2229

<u>Class of 1950</u> 50th year – July 19-20, 2000 Contact: Ray Green (330) 935-2379 or Charlie Michel (330) 494-9341

Class of 1960 40th year – July 8, 2000 Alliance Elks Lodge

Contact: John McGirr (941) 348-9609 7488 Berkshire Pines Dr, Naples, FL 34104

<u>Class of 1965</u> 35th year Contact: Gary Burnell (330) 823-1055 or Julie Hazen Johnson (330) 823-1790

<u>Class of 1970</u> 30th year – Tentative July Date Contact: Dominique Ney Nero (330) 821-2726 or Marsha Rinehart Graham (330) 823-1300

Class of 1975 25th year – July 8, 2000 Skyland Pines Clubhouse Contact: Lori Hoover Miller (330) 823-8246

<u>Class of 1980</u> 20th year – Aug. 12, 2000 Louisville Eagles Club Contact: Scott Robertson (330) 821-9180, Ext 134 or 821-1965 (home)

Class of 1990 10th year – Aug. 5, 2000 Black Bull Campgrounds Contact: Jenny Johnson Beltz (330) 823-7261

Class of 1995 5th year – Nov. 25, 2000 Alliance Elks Club Contact: Jason Sinkowitz (330) 837-8854 or Andy Wolpert (614) 459-3448

## 1999 Scholarship Winners

DAVIS AWARD-Sally Simmons	\$2000
PETE MOULIN AWARD-Tracy Marty	\$2000
RITA MOULIN AWARD-Matt Albright	\$2000
KRABILL AWARD-Seth Dehoff	\$1000
KRABILL AWARD-Thomas Karns	\$1000
KRABILL AWARD-Evan Irwin	\$1000
KRABILL AWARD-Alicia Dickerhoof	\$1000
ALUMNI AWARD-Craig Welch	\$1000
ALUMNI AWARD-Julie Williams	\$1000
HASTINGS AWARD-Jared Weyand	\$ 500

### Seeking Nominations For Outstanding Alumni Award

Marlington High School graduates who have been more than moderately successful are plentiful. You may be one of them, or you may know one or more who have made exceptional achievements in their chosen field of endeavor or made unique contributions to their community.

The Alumni Association has honored such graduates for a number of years, presenting at each annual meeting the Outstanding Alumni Award for career success or service to the school. In an effort to broaden the selection process, the board of directors this year expanded categories for nomination to five areas: academic/career accomplishments, cultural/performing arts achievement; contribution to Marlington Schools, and special honorary achievements.

We hope that Marlington grads will take a few minutes to think about classmates who might be considered for honors in these categories and submit their names with any pertinent information available (including year of graduation) to the Marlington Alumni Association, 10320 Moulin Ave, Alliance, OH 44601. Those preferring to use the internet can contact MAA at <maa@dukes.stark/k12.oh.us> or <Jimerma@aol.com>.

# Class 1 53 First to Reach 100% Alu...ni Mer bership

The 1953 graduating class of Marlboro High School gained the distinction of becoming the first class with 100 per cent enrollment as members of the Marlington Alumni Association. Class members, who are scattered from Florida to Washington, set that target during their 45th class reunion, with members providing funds to enroll deceased members.

The roster of class (and Alumni Association) members is: Nancy Baum Monea, Jerry Bowman, Russell Bergert, John Clapsaddle, Sally Draa Waxler, Rex Duff, Delilah Frase Gressinger, Charles Goldsmith Jones, Sharon Greek Bloss, Janet Hamlin Prather, James Hastings Jr., Connie Johnson Sledden, Joan Kritz Hinerman, Donna Monter Harper, Robert Ohman, Eloise Robinson Beck, Henry Sweitzer, Gerald Van Camp, James Van Camp, Helen Wittensoldner Beck, Treva Weingart and Mary Yoder Hillmer. Deceased class members include Calvin Green, John Machamer, Donna Simler Fausnight, Dale Turner, and James Webster. The class advisor was Mrs. Eleanor Ramser. Bowman and Hastings were previously accorded outstanding alumni awards by the association.

### Bob Haines & Jack Chenevey Receive Top Alumni Awards

Outstanding Alumni Awards for 1999 were presented to Robert Haines ('45) and Navy Rear Admiral Jack Chenevey ('65) at the Marlington Alumni Association annual banquet. The selection-of both honorees was based on career achievement. Haines' career experience included work at B & W Tubular, Goodyear Wingfoot, and Morgan Engineering. In 1954 he joined the Quickdraft Corporation in Canton, a manufacturer of pneumatic materials handling systems for the paper, foil, textile, and metal industries. Haines served as plant superintendent, vice president, and on the board of directors, being named president in 1969 and retiring in 1992.

Adm. Chenevey is currently the assistant commander of Naval Aviation Systems Command for Logistics/Industrial Operations, directing the maintenance of over 4,500 naval aircraft. During his career as a naval aviator, he has flown the A-7E Corsair II, A-7F, and F-18 Hornet. Chenevey has served tours of duty in the Mediterranean, the western Pacific, and the Indian Ocean, being assigned at various times to flight squadrons on the USS Independence, USS Ranger, and USS Constellation. Chenevey also completed assignments as a HARM missile project officer and as military director of the Weapons Directorate.

# Marlington Alumni Association Welcomes New Members!

If you have not yet become a member of the Marlington Alumni Association, consider joining now so that you can continue to receive news about your schoolmates and alma mater. The MAA will finance future projects through member dues, donations and contributions. We are not charging annual dues. Charter members have lifetime memberships. New lifetime memberships may be obtained with a one-time \$20.00 fee. Membership is open to all graduates of the schools of Marlington district including the former Marlboro High School, to those who attended any Marlington building, to current and former staff, and to friends of the school district.

The MAA will also gladly accept contributions not limited to memberships. Donations designated for the scholarship fund will help the association provide more and better scholarships in the future. Assistance from a professional investment planner is available to anyone wishing to establish a trust or deferred gift for the Marlington Alumni Association. You may also want to consider a contribution in honor or in memory of someone special and/or gift memberships for graduates or future graduates!

#### News About MHS Grads...

- \* Rev. Dr. Jack Williamson ('62) is Coordinator for the National Conference on Ministry to the Armed Forces and the Endorsers Conference for Veterans Affairs Chaplaincy, associations which bring together official representatives of over 250 denominations and faith groups in the U.S.
- \* U.S. Navy Rear Admiral Dale Baugh ('68) was promoted to the Naval Sea Systems Command in Washington, D.C. as a deputy commander in charge of logistics, maintenance and industrial operations.
- \* Gregory Miller ('68), a founding partner in the PA-NJ law firm of Miller, Alfano and Raspanti, was appointed a director of Health Care Compliance Association, a group which promotes integrity and ethical behavior for the entire health care industry. Last year he was inducted as a Fellow of the American Academy of Trial Lawyers.
- \* Lt. Colonel Neil Garra ('74), of the Army Inteligence School in Sierra Vista, AZ, is working with several distance learning initiatives, combining constructivist learning theory with internet-based courseware in innovative non-resident instruction projects.
- \* Don Reber ('75), a loan originator at Trustcorp Mortgage Co of South Bend, IN has been named retail employer of the year and was also named to the president's club for outstanding production volume.
- \* Dr. Kevin Penird ('86) joined Victor Health Association in Victor, NY as in internist and board pediatrician providing care to children, adolescents and adults in the Finger Lakes Region.
- \* Pamela Gowen ('88), a sergeant with the Ohio Highway Patrol, has been promoted to assistant post commander in Sandusky, OH.
- Heather Ferguson ('89) is a program manager for Community Education Coalition of Columbus, OH.
- \* Dr. Jeffrey Battershell ('90), graduate of Ross University of Veterinarian Medicine, is practicing at Angel Veterinary Clinic in Odessa TX.
- \* Lena Christine Smith ('92), Canton social worker, was crowned Ms. Wheelchair Ohio. She holds a master's degree in social work from Ohio State University.
- \* Andy Wolpert ('95) has joined the engineering firm Bischoff & Associates of Columbus, OH.

### Community Volunteer, Principal, Teacher, Friend

# Gordon Rinehart is Fine Example of Role Model

There's no dictionary entry for the term "role model." You have to look up each word and generate your own phrase. If the dictionary experts ever decide to come up with a succinct, accurate description for that phrase, however, it can be done in two words: Gordon Rinehart. He is a man whose examples and lifestyle are well worth imitating at any age level.

As a student, his grades were exemplary. Rinehart was high school salutatorian and a magna cum laude college graduate. He also compiled an enviable attendance record, never missing a day of public school or college. His standards as an educator garnered him the Alliance High School Teacher of the Year award in 1967, the Phi Delta Kappa Educator of the Year award in 1981, and the Lexington Ruritan Club Professional Man of the Year award in 1985. That just scratches the surface of honors and commendations he has received through the years.

As a citizen, he's been active as a member of the Salvation Army Advisory Board, involved in many Masonic groups (he was elected a 33rd degree mason in 1977), served in the U.S. Navy Construction Battalion during World War II, and is a member of the American Legion. His strong religious faith is put in practice with daily prayer, involvement in the Science Hill United Church of Christ, and unwavering trust in God. He has been described by colleagues as the good humor man for his perpetual smile and positive attitude. He can, and usually does, crack a joke on any subject at the drop of a hat.

Born near Morgantown, WV, Rinehart walked two miles along a hilly dirt road to catch a bus for the ten-mile ride to school. "I was raised in a Christian home," he reflects. His parents taught school, although his father was primarily a farmer, and Rinehart deems himself fortunate to have been influenced by the importance of Christianity and education.

His stint with the Seabees during World War II included construction projects in the Hawaiian Islands and Saipan. He returned to Ohio and employment at

Timken Roller Bearing and Republic Steel Corp before utilizing the GI Bill to attend Glenville (WV) State College. He got a master's degree from the University of West Virginia and has done post graduate work at Cornell, Kent State, Marshall, Ohio, Ohio Wesleyan, Western Reserve, and Dayton universities.

He has teaching majors in physics, mathematics, and comprehensive science. He initially planned to work in the chemistry department of a West Virginia firm, but was encouraged to try teaching mathematics at Ravenswood (WV)-High School. Industry lost a potential chemist and education gained a teacher, administrator and leader. Rinehart was visiting his sister in Louisville when he learned of a teaching vacancy in the Alliance school system. He applied, got a contract in the mail and the rest, as they say, is history. He came to Alliance in 1952, teaching mathematics at B.F. Stanton Junior High School for five years, then teaching physics and mathematics for thirteen years at Alliance High School. He was named a Jennings Scholar in 1967.

During his classroom years, he felt he could be a successful administrator, and in typical fashion began preparing by completing administrative training at Kent. When the assistant principal's job was offered at Marlington High School, he made the switch. Three years later he was named principal, a post he held until retirement in 1986. The school newspaper, The Shield, called him a man of "service, dedication, encouragement, and open generosity," noting that "Mr. Rinehart would like to be remembered as a man whose door was always open to all . . . as a positive guy and as a leader, not a pusher."

Typically, his final message to seniors that year was upbeat and positive. He wrote, "...we thank you for contributing to a history of success. We salute you for having made an addition to the rich heritage of this school. You have been involved in a neverending procession...leaving behind something worthwhile to each future class. This school has benefited from your presence here. May your success in the future prove that you have benefited by being a part of this school. We hope that you have learned to handle responsibilities, to serve, to get along with people, and graduate from this school with the feeling that it is a better place because you were here."

Retirement didn't mean a rocking chair for Rinehart. He has been a frequent speaker for school, service, veteran and church activities. His emphasis is upon the things which are good, on patriotism and faith. "God has been good to me," he says. "I like to give him thanks." His West Virginia roots resulted in a number of church homecoming events in that state, while his musical talents have resulted in numerous engagements, either with the Ramblers, a Masonic men's group, or with his daughter, Marsha Graham, Marlington High School teacher and guidance counselor. Rinehart and wife Mary Jane divide their time between the Carnation City and Naples, Florida. His first wife, Dorothy, died in 1982, after 36 years of marriage. His second wife. Helen, died in 1992.

The walls of his study in Alliance are lined with citations, awards and pictures. He has letters of praise and commendation from former administrators, associates, and students. Former Marlington Supt. Dr. James Akenhead lauded Rinehart's commitment to never be satisfied with "good enough" and for his pride in and support of the district. A student from his

Ravenswood High School teaching days, now professor of mathematics at Denison University, credits Rinehart as the mathematics teacher who first inspired him to think of teaching as a profession. The examples go on and on.

Rinehart feels the education offered students to-day does a good job preparing them for the technical world in which they live. He is, however, concerned that discipline has been taken from the schools and that teachers' hands are tied by the litigatory process which has become so prevalent. "I shudder to think that Christ is taken from the school," he says, "and that students are given condoms instead. How can we expect young people to be respectful and treat others with respect if their leaders aren't doing what they should?" he asks, adding, "Where are young people's role models?" That last question was easy. It just required a look in the mirror.

# Marlington Milestones Donation Will Help Reach Million Dollar Goal

One million dollars. . . That is our goal! MAA is nearing the end of a major fundraising campaign to have one million dollars in our treasury by December 2000. How will this money be used? For more scholarships, larger scholarships, and multi-year scholarships. For current student needs not otherwise covered, for educational loans, and for association expenses, such as printing and postage costs. (Uncle Sam doesn't deliver these newsletters for free!) In other words: Past....Helping...Future!

Those of us who passed through these MHS halls can now give a helping hand to current and future students at Marlington. Education is important; education is vital; and education costs money. There are many needs, and the MAA can help address them.

Even if you no longer live in this school district, you can make an important contribution to the place where you were educated, allowing others to be successful, too. Many have made a contribution to the MILESTONES project. We completed 1999 with a total of \$325,000 in our treasury, and were able to award eight scholarships with a total value of \$12,500. A good start, but still only part of our goal.

Please join in on this most worthwhile endeavor. Be a Duke! Better yet, be a King!! Or connect us with a company or a foundation which can help. Planned giving (wills, trusts, transfer of appreciated stock, etc.) are also welcome. It won't cost you very much, and it can help do a whole lot! Contribute now to this worthwhile cause.

Detach and return to: Marlington Alum	ni Association, 10320 Mouli	n Ave., All	iance, OH 446	01
Marlington Milestones	Total Pledge		King Duke	\$1,000 or more \$500 to \$999
2000 \$1 Million Target Reached 1995 Milestones Program Begins 1961 Marlington Opens 1952 Marlboro High School Opens 927 Marlboro Township School Opens Name:	Paid Now	-		\$150 to \$499 \$5 to \$149 \$1 or less (Up to 20 Qtrs) (Up to 5 Yrs)
Address: _			<u> </u>	

# Help MAA Keep Alumni Addresses Current

Maintaining an accurate list of Marlington alumni and current addresses is a gigantic task. To make the project simpler, here is a list of people to contact for address changes and reunion information. All area codes are 330 unless noted otherwise. You may also contact the Alumni Association by email at <maa@dukes.stark.k12.oh.us> If you are trying to locate missing classmates for a reunion, check out the national alumni association web site at: www.highschoolalumni.com.

	959 Betty Devies • 935-2229	1979	Laura Shearrow Hoover • 935-2518 Lynette Weinert Blasiman • 821-6107
1960	Annabelle Bloss Bohaychyk • 877-9359	1000	,
1961	Mary Lou Biery Muckley • 935-2439 Bob & Jane Smith Brahler • 823-1982	1980	Anne Frank Eddleman • 935-2658 Scott Robertson • 821-9180, ext 134
1962	Joann McCloskey Sweitzer • 823-8622	1981	Michelle Vaughan Bakan • 877-4335
	Tom Reynolds • 877-3267	1982	Carla Partin • 823-2209 Tim Umberger • 829-6000
1963	Jerry Haynam • 821-7455	1002	
	Carol Kelley Reynolds • 877-3267 Cheryl Mack • 935-2746	1983	Jodene Carr Battershell • 821-9504 Lori Valentine Leonard • 823-9526
1964	Vickie Watson Garnes • 821-1401 JoAnn Jackson Hickerson • 823-9261	1984	Brian & Darlene Bielz Lepley • 935-2774 Kim Honaker Crum • 821-6594
1065		1005	
1965	Julie Hazen Johnson • 823-1790 Gary Burnell • 823-1055	1985	Scott Dean • 833-6300
1966	Nancy Ginther Ritchie • 877-3556	1986	Theresa Frase Headley • 877-8937 Mike Devies • 935-2299
	Alan Oyster • 823-3618	1987	Rebecca Gold Anderson
1967	Davonna Johnson Trammel • 823-8675		Janders8@neo.Lrun.com
	Cathy Burdick Beamer • 821-0526	1988	Ann Johnson Ritchie • 821-2388
1968	Clyde Lepley • 453-4557		Loretta Johnson Creager • 875-3979
	Cindy McAlister Bresson • 935-2139	1989	Marcy Carpenter Hankins • 821-3979
1969	Gwen Burdick Liverett • 935-2917		Daren Balderson • 823-4861
40=0	Jan Jackson & Larry Baswell • 935-2212	1990	Jenny Johnson Beltz • 823-7261
1970	Marsha Rinehart Graham • 823-1300	minique Ney Nero • 821-2726 Shelly Robenstine Moore	
1071		1991	NEED VOLUNTEER!
1971	Susie McGirr Robbins • 935-2825 Paula Fox Baker • 935-2319	1992	Jenny Gallina Ritchie • 823-1776
1972			Corrie Liverett • 935-2917
1972	Charlene Karlen Boyce • 821-5862 Don Frank • 823-4255	1993	Stacy Benson • 493-1711
1973	Mary Frank Ginther • 935-2939	1004	Matt Sinkovitz • 837-8854
1974	Debbie Reed Socotch • 823-5642	1994	Heidi Millard • 823-7752
17/4	Barb Strouble McCarty • 875-5182	1995	Ned Kohler • 966-0629/ Jason Sinkovitz • 837-8854
1975	Debbie Buchanan Hoover • 935-2505	1006	
	Lori Hoover Miller • 823-8246	1996	Jennifer Senn • 877-6270 Nicole Hoover • 821-5197
1976	Dana Fox • 935-2743		Leslie Hunt • 821-2883
	Wayne Shillig • 935-2864	1997	Katy Boyce • 821-5862
1977	1977 Janet Palmer McAlister • 935-2569		John Hagan • 935-2624
	Steve Vaughan • 877-3830		Erin Barker • 821-5821
1978	Pam Mullett Hickinbotham • 877-6620 Diane Bedford Baum • 877-1805	1999	NEED VOLUNTEER!
	Diane Demoid Daum • 077-1003		

# Calling All MHS Choir and Chorus Alumni Annual MAA Banquet to Feature Alumni Chorus

Make plans now to attend the annual alumni dinner on Saturday, June 10, at Alliance Elks Club. If you are a former chorus member or wanted to be one, join us for a performance by the MHS Alumni Choir. Under the direction of retired choral director Betty Davis, the choir will meet for one thorough but brief practice, then assemble under Mrs. Davis's direction to entertain the visiting alumni. For more information, contact Vondea Bohaychyk Sheaffer (330-877-1231) or email at denvon@sssnet.com. Brush up on your Alma Mater and plan to raise your voice in song at the annual Alumni Banquet.

Please join us for the Marlington Annual Alumni Banquet on Saturday, June 10, at the Alliance Elks Club, located at 606 Glamorgan. A social hour will begin at 6:00 pm, with dinner at 7:00. Your prepaid ticket of \$20.00 includes hor d'oeuvres, stuffed chicken breast dinner, salad, dessert, and program.

#### The Honor Class of 1950

This year's golden anniversary class chose "Up the steps, over the threshold and into the world" as a motto, with red and white carnations the class flower. Scarlet and gray were the class colors. Serving as class officers for the final year of high school were James Ward, president; Francis Prather, vice president; Joan Mori, secretary and Betty Enoch, treasurer, a post she held all four years in high school.

They were under the watchful eye of faculty advisor Harry Dutka, who coached all four sports and whose football team finished the year 6-0-2. That team was unscored upon in league play and finished as county co-champions after a 6-6 playoff tie with Middlebranch after the regular season ended. A half dozen members of the class were members of that team: James Ward, Francis Prather, Ernest Walker, Charles Michel, George Snyder, and Ray Green.

Joan Mori was Homecoming Queen that year. The seniors presented the play A Case of Springtime and were guests of the junior class at the Mayflower Hotel in Akron for prom. Senior academic honors went to Elinor Wearstler, James Ward, Betty Enoch, Betty Candle, Virginia Valentine, and Nancy Ring. From the time school began September 7, until baccalaureate May 21 and commencement May 24, the class was busy providing leadership in athletics, scholarship, and extra curricular activities.

#### The Honor Class of 1975

Our silver honoree class had the motto "Look to the future, for the future is ours," with Ben Spalding serving as president, Steve Fleischer-vice president; Lesa Rummell-secretary, and Tina Tasker-treasurer. The class, which selected the yellow rose as class flower and blue/silver for class colors, sponsored such activities as the Winter Sports Dance, an all-school talent show, and a trip to Washington, D.C., under the faculty sponsorship of Bruce Markham. Their senior year saw formation of a chess club, Federal League championship in track and cochampionship in golf, and the start of girls volleybal and tennis programs. Senior MVP recipients were Mark Ulbricht in football and Rick Snode in golf.

A 25-inch snowfall on December 1 brought an unexpected five-day vacation and reductions by Columbia Gas resulted in daytime school temperatures of 65 degrees. Lynne Mayer received honorable mention in the state chemistry scholarship test. Lexington Ruritan Club departmental honors went to Donna Nicol-social studies; Lynne Mayer-science; Bob Baughman-English; Wayne Wallace-mathematics; Mark Ulbricht-industrial arts; Judy Eddelman-home economics; Connie O'Mealy-music; Karen Zellersagriculture; Michelle Popa-foreign language, and Suzanne Bergert-commercial.

Complete the following information and return this form with your check made payable to the Marlington Alumni Association. Deadline for banquet reservations is June 3.

Name		Class
Address_		Phone
	_Alumni Assoc. lifetime memberships @ \$20.00	Total
	Banquet reservations @ \$20.00	Total

If memberships are different than the person above, please list names and addresses on a separate page and attach to this form. REMEMBER TO INCLUDE CLASS YEAR! Mail this form and your check to the Marlington Alumni Association, 10320 Moulin Avenue, Alliance, OH 44601.

The MAA Newsletter is published annually by the Marlington Alumni Association, 10320 Moulin Avenue, Alliance, OH 44601. Annabelle Bohaychyk, President.

Mem	

New Members		
1935	Mr. & Mrs. Carl McAlister	
1948	Edna Walker	
1949	Floyd & Margaret Haines	
1949	Paul Gressinger	
1954	Mary Lou Runge Mock	
1954	Gerald Monter	
1954	Dale Vaughn	
1954	Elsie Shonk Green	
1970	James Swartz	
1972	Bruce Bush	
1973	Joseph Chenevey	
1974	Debbie Reed Socotch	
1974	Joan Brahler Bole	
1977	Wendy Stanish VanCamp	
1983	Dr. Elizabeth Witmer Dunmore	
1985	Scott Morrison	
1986	Sarah Witmer Lehman	
1988	Anne Witmer	
1991	Amy Kneidel	
1992	Maria Witmer Rich	
1992	Craig Kneidel	
1994	Sarah Hoover Turbyfield	
1996	Ashley VanCamp	
1996	Keith Kneidel	
1999	Joseph Carl Battershell	

#### Memorial Gifts

In Memory of:	Given by:
Roy Umberger	Harold & Betty Devies
Helen W. Frank	Joan Lutz
Mildred Young	Eleanor Ramser
David McCown	Joan Lutz
Paul Gressinger	Pauline Gressinger Begue
Teri Oyster Bolyard	Marlington Bus Drivers
Deceased Classmates	Class of 1969

#### Honorarian Gifts

Mr./Mrs. Ray Ramser Robert & Alice Patton

#### Milestone Gifts

Cynthia DeNiro Bowlin Class of 1949 Class of 1959 Joanita Chenevey Kleist

Rev. Marvin Lare Robert E Mason

Jerry Peterson

Dr. Thomas & Karen Robinson Robert Sheatsley

Lois Shimp Brett & Jane Shinn Gregg Shinn Ray Sluss Thomas R. Swartz

F. Carl Walter Walter Heating & Refrigeration

Marlington Alumni Association

Austin Moulin

Friends

10320 Moulin Ave. Alliance, OH 44601 Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Alliance, OH 44601 Permit No. 45